NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 28th March 2011
Present:  Cllr.A.Trim.  Cllr. S. Steel. Cllr. M-C Oswald-Jones.’

 Cllr.F.Boucher. Cllr R. Cox   Mrs J.Childs

1.
Apologies for absence.
None.

2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None.

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.
4.
Approval of Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10th January 2011 were approved as a correct record

and duly signed.
5
Matters Arising from Minutes.


KHS have attended to the blocked gulley at Provender.

The request to KHS by The Parish Council for ‘Go Slow’ signs to be painted on the hill outside 

Bennett’s Gardens in Buckland has been completed.


Reported ‘fly tipping’ of tyres from Wrens Hill have been cleared.


Section 106 for the old Norton Ash Nursery site has been granted by SBC.


The w.c .outside Albert Connor Bathrooms on the A2 has been removed.

The Enforcement Officer at SBC has advised that he is due to inspect the EKSC ground to 

confirm the removal of three jumps at the far end of the track.

The grant from Cllr. Andrew Bowles of £1000.00 (one thousand pounds) from the LEF community SBC project funding has been received towards a ‘Hearing Loop’ for Norton Village Hall.

A request to KHS under the ‘Find and Fix’ scheme was made for thirteen potholes within the parish to be repaired.

.6
Parish Maintenance Scheme.                     


A large pot hole at Bennett’s Gardens Buckland was reported and has been completed.

A sign has been erected in the lay-by on the A2 in four languages for ‘No overnight lorry parking’

Fly tipping reported by the Parish Council of bricks/rubble at Four Oaks Road, Buckland has been cleared.

SBC are to be contacted requesting litter collection for Lower Norton Lane, outside of Newlands Farm, Lewson Street and Stone Crossing /Buckland Road.
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7
Planning.


The following planning was discussed:-

Concern was raised regarding the fence erected outside Cheriton Lodge, Lower Norton Lane.  Mr.Graeme Thomas of SBC has advised that the height of the fence is unacceptable and that planning permission should have been submitted. 

Permission has been granted to Little Rushett, Rushett Lane, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent ME13 OSG for extensions, adaptations and conversion of existing outbuildings plus new garden retreat within the grounds.

Works have been carried out to 3 London Plane trees and 3 Walnut trees at Norton Court, Norton Road, Norton, Nr. Faversham, Kent ME9 9JU

8.
Councillor’s Reports.

Cllr.F.Boucher reported that she had attended the CPRE Protect Kent meeting regarding the traffic issues on the A2.

9.
Correspondence.
Information has been received from SBC advising that the service yard gate at the old site of Norton Ash Nursery will be moved 100 yards.

A request for a donation from Citizens Advice Bureau was received.  The Parish Council are unable to help due to lack of funds.

A request for a donation from Swale Mediation Service was received.  The Parish Council are unable to help due to lack of funds.

A request for a donation from Explore Kent has been received.  The Parish Council are unable to help due to lack of funds.

A membership request from Action with Communities in Rural Kent was received.  The Parish Council declined to join.

A request from BTCV was received requesting volunteers for a heritage tree survey in Kent.  

The Chairman agreed to reply to Cllr.Andrew Bowles’ letter regarding the support by The Parish Council of the Southern/Northern Link Road.

Norton Sports Club have joined the ‘Cricket Force’ clean up weekend, which will take place on Saturday 9th April and Sunday 10th April 2011 at Norton Sports Field.

Norton Sports Club expressed their concern to the Parish Council regarding owners not cleaning up after their dogs on the Sports Field.  The Parish Council agreed to seek the legal position on the situation.
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Nomination packs for elections on 5th May 2011 have been received and distributed.

An e mail has been received from a parishioner complaining of the rise in council tax.  The Chairman will reply explaining that this is due to potential election costs.  The precept without the election costs is in fact minus 2% on last year.

A letter has been received from the Audit Commission advising that Jackie Bellard has been appointed as the auditor to Norton, Buckland and Stone Parish Council.
10.
Finance.

10.1
The balance of the bank account as at 28 March 2011 was £5252.04p.

10.2
The following cheques were approved and signed:-



Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee
Hire of Hall 28/03/2011
      £  8.    00



Clerks Salary 






      £650.  58



Zurich Insurance





      £225.  00


  
KALC yearly subscription




      £164.  96

11.
Any other Business.

It was agreed to contact the new owners of the Norton Ash Nursery site requesting a representative give a short presentation and update at the Annual Parish Meeting for the benefit of Parishioners.

It was agreed that complimentary wine should be available at the Annual Parish Meeting.
12.
Items for Next Meeting.

None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting.

The date for Annual Parish Council Meeting will be Monday 9th May 2011 at 7.30p.m.

The date for the Annual Parish Meeting will be Thursday 26th May 2011 at 7.30p.m.

Meeting closed at 9. 00p.m.
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